



Thornton Primary School

Thornton Road Ward End Birmingham B8 2LQ

Tel: 0121 327 0824

Headteacher: Mrs Sue Simmons e-mail: enquiry@thornton.bham.sch.uk www.thornton.bham.sch.uk

ThorntonOwls

24th March 2020

Dear Parents and Carers

Thornton Primary School is now temporarily closed to all until further notice

A huge thank you to all those who have been able to keep their children at home in what is certainly proving to be challenging times. We are now in a situation where we have no children currently attending for childcare purposes and Governors have agreed with advice from the Local Authority that it is appropriate to close the school completely from tomorrow. We are all working from home and will fully support any Key Worker parents who need childcare in the future with making arrangements for these children.

A few staff will remain on site for operational reasons.

We would ask you to follow all Government guidance; links to this can be accessed via our school website. Please make sure you pay particular attention to staying at home and staying safe, and remember SOCIAL DISTANCING (staying 2 metres apart) and the importance of WASHING YOUR HANDS WITH SOAP for at least 20 seconds.

The staff hope you are enjoying the education websites signposted on the school website, under the children tab (Great websites to use at home), and are using the home learning packs sent home.

Remember to be kind to yourselves and to each other, and we look forward to seeing you all once it is safe to do so.

Kindest regards

pp Styrane

The Governors and staff of Thornton Primary











